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Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT) 
 
 

Latest updates 
 
I am back!  Sorry I have been gone for so long.  You will be receiving monthly news letters from 
now on. 
 
It has been all change here at South Wye Station, PC Jim Phillips,  PCSO Harley Youngs and 
PCSO Christopher Yarwood Have joined the team.   PCSO Jonathan Owen and PCSO Hayley 
Cohen have started a new role in Business and Cyber crime and no longer work as part of 
South Wye SNT.  I am sure you are all with me in wishing them all well. 
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Many members of the team are now trained to use the Speed Guns.  If you have a particular 
stretch of road you are concerned about, please let us know and we will carry out an 
assessment. 
 
7 of us from South Wye station are taking part in the Global Corporate Challenge which lasts 
100 days.  We will be in effect, walking around the world in 100 days.  We are 19 Days in 
(13/06/2016) and we are currently in 2nd in the force and 143rd in the competition.  There are a 
total of 48656 teams in the competition from all around the world and there are 129 teams from 
Warwickshire and West Mercia Police.  We are doing very well and plan to be number 1 in the 
force very soon.  Wish us luck! #teamsouthwyecops 
 

About your team 
 
Safer Neighbourhood Teams work with local people and partners to identify, tackle and solve 
issues that matter to the community where you live. 
 
Making neighbourhoods safer by cutting day to day crime and anti-social behaviour is at the 
heart of keeping people in West Mercia safe.  Thanks to an investment in mobile tablet style 
computers, these will enable officers to spend more time on patrol on the street and in 
neighbourhoods. 
 
Officers will continue to come to people when they need them and provide a high quality service 
however you contact us - in person (on the street, at community bases and at partners and 
communities together [PACT] meetings), on the phone or online. 
 

Where we work 
 
South Wye SNT is based at South Wye Police Station, Goodrich Grove, Newton Farm, 
Hereford, HR2 7DB, we work around the areas of Rural: Aconbury; Allensmore; Ballingham; 
Bolstone; Callow; Dewsall; Dinedor; Garway; Grafton; Harewood; Haywood; Hentland; Holme 
Lacy; Kenderchurch; Kentchurch; Kilpeck; Kingstone; Little Birch; Much Birch; Little Dewchurch; 
Llandinabo; Llanwarne; Lower Bullingham; Much Dewchurch; Orcop; Pencoyd; Pontrilas; St 
Devereaux; St Weonards; Tretire with Michealchurch; Thruxton; Treville; Wormbridge; 
Wormelow. 
 

Your team 
Sgt Emma Freer, PC Roger Bradley, PC Jim Phillips, PCSO Lowri Anderson, PCSO Adam 
Westlake, PCSO Christina Howard, PCSO Harley Youngs, and PCSO Christopher Yarwood. 
 

How to get in touch 
℡℡℡℡ 101 to talk to your local SNT or report a crime 

���� herefordsouthside.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 

���� www.westmercia.police.uk 

  Herefordshire Cops / @southsidecops 

Only call 999 in an emergency, when a crime is in progress or life is in danger. 
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General Policing Rural 
In May there were 122 incidents reported to the police for the South Hereford Rural Area 

which were either, attended and dealt with by us, or response officers.  13 of these were “Grade 
1”, which means 999 emergency calls which is either life threatening or a crime in progress. 

There were 21 crimes.  These are broken down in to; 7 Theft, 3 Assault, 6 Misc, 2 Damage 

and 3 Burglary.  
 

Incidents of note 
 
We have sadly been hit with a few Burglaries again.  If you would like one of the team to come 
and provide a security assessment please email and we will arrange to come and see you, Both 
Business and Residential.  We now have a dedicated Business and Cyber crime department 
who offer Crime prevention advice too along with cyber security and home security advice and 
help. 
 
 
If you have any information regarding any of the above you can contact Hereford Police on 101, 
in an emergency please dial 999. Please be aware that any information provided within this letter 
is to inform you of incidents of note and to request possible assistance. We do not want to worry 
you in anyway. Any incidents stated are infrequent and spread about a wide area. Herefordshire 

is a safe place to live! 

 
 

Where we will be 
 
PCSO Anderson will be at St Weonards Primary School 22nd June for an assembly on how to 
stay safe over the summer holidays. 
 

Last months round up … 
 
11th June PCSO Yarwood and PCSO Youngs were at the Queens Birthday Celebrations in 
Tump Lane, Much Birch.  Fun was had by all. 
 
4th June PCSO Anderson was at the HOPE Charity football event at the Academy School.  It 
was a good turn out. 
 
4th June PCSO Youngs was at the Reach Out Charity event at Saxon Hall where many 
Charities came together for a day of fun. 
 
 
 
 

Where is Bobby? 
 
I am pleased to introduce Bobby.  He keeps me company when I am patrolling around South 
Wye urban and Rural.  Every Month Bobby will appear on this briefing in a different rural 
location.  If you can figure out where he is, please email in to the below address with your 
guess.  Out of all the correct answers, at random I will pick a winner.   
In the subject line please put Where is Bobby? and email to 
herefordsouthside.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 
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Bobby was … At Garway Common, Garway Hill  
 

Bobby was checking there were no dogs or people misbehaving on the common. 
 
 

 
 

I received many correct answers, Which is fantastic as I thought it was really hard! Thank you.  
Out of the correct answers, at random, a name was picked. 

Congratulations to Adam and Eva Cook!! 
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Where is Bobby this month? 

 

 
View of the month  

 
I am very lucky to travel around South Hereford every day and see some of the fantastic views it 

has to offer.  Don’t worry, there is not guessing involved.  I just thought I would share my 
favourite view from the month with you. A beautiful view of lovely Bluebells in Garway. 

 

 
 
 



-6- 

If you would like to receive this Briefing via email, please email 
herefordsouthside.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk  
 
Regards, 

Lowri ANDERSON 
PCSO 40247 
South Wye Safer Neighbourhood Team 
 

 
PCSO Lowri Anderson 

 


